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   Light is filtering in through a darkened window.  A woman rises out of bed with the words, “They said you wouldn’t be bothered by a voice calling for you in the night.” She moves to the window, rain is softly falling as she peers out.  Her thoughts continue.  “There would be no trail of cereal through the house. No spills or stray toys.” “A softly spoken announcement is made, “The clock ticks, all is calm.  And your realize their is still a voice.  If you face the pain of an abortion, call toll free 1-800-652-HOPE.”

   A shaky voice is heard over the phone, “I received your number from the 800-number on TV. Do you have something that can help me?” Yes, we have healing workshops for women who are Catholic or Catholic=friendly.  “I’m Catholic and had an abortion 20 years ago.  I haven’t been back to church since…my name is Debbie.”

   This is one of the many phone calls I have received as the founder/director of Rachel’s Hope Post-Abortion Healing Workshops..

   Debbie, and women with similar stories, are attending workshops at the Diocesan Pastoral Center that help them to process the effects the abortion(s) have had on their life and are taken through a weekend program of healing and reconciliation with self, God, others and Church.  On Sunday, the weekend is concluded with the sacrament of reconciliation and a memorial/healing Mass which has been given by Father Pat Waite, Father Lou Fisher, Gather Jerry Bevilacqua and Fr. Richard Perozich for the Spanish workshops.
   Many women like Debbie have received absolution of their abortion(s) and are able to receive the Eucharist at the Mass for the first time in many years.  Some comments have been: “I never thought it was possible to be forgiven of my abortions.” “I never thought the Church would ever want me again.”  “This workshop has opened doors for me I thought were forever closed. I’m so I can now go back to church and be an active part of the Church.

   This has been made possible through the efforts of the Women’s Resource Network, which is comprised of members of the Association for Life.  Included in this membership is the Diocesan Office for Social Ministry and many local pro-life pregnancy centers and organizations.

  The TV commercials aired January into April, costing $330,000.  There is a remaining indebtedness of $30,000.  Women’s Resource Network is gearing up to campaign for funds to air the commercials again in the fall.

